
 

 

 

June 9, 2021 

Ms. Keely Martin Bosler, Director 

Department of Finance 

Room 1145, State Capitol 

Sacramento, California  95814

Dear Ms. Bosler: 

In a letter dated May 27, 2021, you notified the Joint Legislative Budget Committee (JLBC), pursuant to 

the provisions of Section 28.00 of the 2020-21 Budget Act, of a request from the Department of Child 

Support Services (DCSS) to increase its Federal Trust Fund authority in Item 5175-101-0890 by 

$7,500,000. The letter also requested JLBC waive of the 30-day legislative review period. 

  

I have reviewed the request and concur that the change is aligned with the requirements of Section 

28.00. In addition, I approve your request to waive the 30-day review period, which will allow DCSS to 

draw down more Federal Financial Participation and match the funding counties allocated to child 

support programs to offset the reduction in state funding. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Nancy Skinner 

Chair 

cc:  Members of the Joint Legislative Budget Committee 
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